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ST. THOMAS, VI - 

GERS RECEIVES FIRST PAYMENT OF $7 MILLION UNDER 
ACT NO. 7261 (BILL NO. 29-0123) 

 
GERS ADMINISTRATOR, AUSTIN NIBBS IS PLEASE TO REPORT THAT YESTERDAY, MAY 31, 2016, THE 

GERS RECEIVED THE FIRST $7 MILLION UNDER ACT NO. 7261 (BILL NO. 29-0123), WHICH WAS PASSED 

BY THE 29TH LEGISLATURE ON JULY 11, 2011. THE ACT CALLED FOR APPROPRIATING IN FISCAL YEAR 

ENDING SEPTEMBER 30, 2013, AND ALL SUBSEQUENT FISCAL YEARS, THE SUM OF $7 MILLION FROM 

THE INTERNAL REVENUE MATCHING FUND TO THE GERS AS A DIRECT CONTRIBUTION. THE BALANCE 

THAT IS DUE THROUGH SEPTEMBER 30, 2016 IS $21 MILLION. 

MR. NIBBS STATED, “THIS HAS BEEN A LONG TIME COMING AND ON BEHALF OF THE GERS, I WOULD 

LIKE TO THANK FORMER SENATORS DOWE, WHITE, AND RUSSELL FOR THEIR LEADERSHIP IN MOVING 

THIS MEASURE TO THE FLOOR IN THE 29TH LEGISLATURE, IN AN EFFORT TO REDUCE THE UNFUNDED 

LIABILITY.” THE GERS WOULD ALSO LIKE TO THANK THE 31ST LEGISLATURE FOR APPROPRIATING THE 

AMOUNT AND THE MAPP ADMINISTRATION FOR RELEASING THE FUNDS.  
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